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Dear Neighbors,

Back to School 
Volume XLIX Issue 8

January 1 may be the be-
ginning of the new year but 
in a village that is literally set 
around the elementary school, 
it sometimes feels as though the 
actual new year begins when 
school starts in August. There is 
no doubt that a new academic 
year is in progress now with the 
bike racks at the school filled up, 
after school sports on Drack-
ett and Stanton Fields, and of 
course the return of the Friday 
night lights at MHS.

I was recently messaging 
with Alice Pearl Muddiman 
who was in my kindergarten 
class at Terrace Park Elementary 
in 1985. Her family was here 
from England with P&G and 
they were only in Terrace Park 
for one year, but I still asked her 
what, if anything, she remem-

Safety issues were top-of-
mind at Terrace Park Village 
Council’s Aug.9 meeting.

Fire Chief Steve Dronsfield 
is asking residents who use gen-
erators during power outages to 
turn on lights or put visible tags 
on their front doors as notifica-
tion. “The generator is energiz-
ing lines and we need to know 
for the safety of our workers,” he 
said.

Lauren Waterbury of 3 
Stoney Creek Drive asked for 
additional safety measures 
where Given and Indian Hill 
roads intersect Wooster Pike. 
She said dozens of children 
cross the highway and could 
benefit from a push button, 
flashing crosswalk signal like 
the one at Wooster Pike and 
Western Avenue. Mayor Tom 
Tepe assigned Pax Lindell and 
his Public Works Committee to 
address the issue. 

Llewellyn Fay, whose prop-
erty borders the paved connec-
tor between Wrenwood Avenue 
and Denison Lane, said the 
village path designed for bik-
ing and foot traffic is not wide 
enough to accommodate golf 
carts. As a result, turf along the 
easement has been destroyed 
and the area has become un-
sightly and unsafe, especially 
after a rainfall. She said over-
grown bushes on the opposite 
side of the path are also imped-
ing passage. 

Sarah Sullivan, another 
Wrenwood resident, added that 
the path is too narrow for dou-
ble-wide strollers, and the 3- or 
4-inch drop-off from the pave-
ment is dangerous for bikers, 
including more than 50 neigh-
borhood children who use the 
connector to get to school. “Our 
goal is to have a nice bike and 
golf cart path,” said Wrenwood 
resident Kathy Winter. “It just 

needs to be safer.” Mayor Tepe 
assigned council member Re-
gina Sharp and her Building and 
Grounds Committee to review 
the issues and bring recommen-
dations to council. He said the 
committee’s meeting date will be 
posted in advance on the village 
website and bulletin boards so 
interested residents can attend.

	 The Wrenwood resi-
dents brought two other issues 
before council:

	 •   Fay said speeding mo-
torists are a concern on Wren-
wood and she asked if speed 
bumps or a lower speed limit 
might be a solution. Police Chief 
Jerry Hayhow said speed bumps 
would first require a speed study 
and once installed are problem-
atic for snow removal. He said 
the 25-miles-per-hour speed 
limit is consistent throughout 
the village and is set by the State 
of Ohio. Instead, Chief Hayhow 
said increased patrols will be 
conducted to discourage speed-
ing.

	 • Sullivan expressed 
concern about a neighborhood 
resident’s treetop camera that 
observes the connector path. 
Chief Hayhow said he will dis-
cuss it as an invasion of privacy 
issue with Jeff Forbes, village so-
licitor.

Council heard the following 
reports:

	 • Mayor’s Report - Tepe 
has told Duke Energy that fre-
quent power outages in the vil-
lage are unacceptable and has 
asked for an update on the pow-
er line project that is supposed 
to help alleviate the issue. On 
the topic of power outages, he 
asks residents who use genera-
tors to be mindful of the noise 
disturbance they create and to 
be considerate with placement 
and times of operation.
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By Sue Porter 

Council Hears 
Appeals For 
Safety Measures 

bered about that year at school 
here in the little village by the 
river.

“I have such happy memo-
ries of that time and of TP it-
self,” Alice wrote me from her 
home in the UK where she lives 
with her husband and twins, 
“I remember being allowed to 
cycle to school with my older 
sister- looking at the map now 
it must only have been a couple 
of blocks as we were on Home 
Street but as a five year old it felt 
very grown-up and not some-
thing that kids got to do back in 
the UK… I also remember be-
ing able to go home at lunchtime 
and watch Sesame Street and to 
wear our own clothes rather 
than school uniforms which was 
just so exciting!”

	 It’s good to know that 
nearly forty years later, some 

of the best things about attend-
ing our village school have not 
changed at all. Enjoy September 
in Terrace Park as we look ahead 
to autumn in the village and all 
the fun that comes with it. Oh, 
and a newspaper editor you 
may know has finished writing 
a detailed history of Covalt’s 
Station (the 1790s pioneer fort, 
not the awesome new bar). The 
book is available now and there’s 
more info on that and so much 
more in this edition of the Vil-
lage Views. Now, finish reading 
the paper then go get your jet-
ski out of the dump. Until next 
month I remain,

Your Editor,
Steve Early

The 2022-2023 Terrace Park Elementary school year kicked off last month on Monday, August 
and it looks like Mrs. Buchman’s 1st grade class at TPE is ready for the year! 

The Terrace Park Elementary 6th grade classes pause for one last photo before their adventure 
to Camp Kern the last week of August. This yearly tradition combines the 6th grades classes from 
TPE and ME. 

The newest member of the Terrace Park Police Department, 
Maggie Clem, took the oath of service administered by Mayor 
Tepe. She will be a part-time auxiliary officer.
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, Septem-
ber 15th.  Please limit length 
to 350 words. Letters over 
350 words will be published 
as submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday, 
September 15th  at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, September 
15th . All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Law & Order 
Submitted by Eric Schmidt

During the afternoon of 
6/21, an Officer was dispatched 
to Wooster Pike to check on the 
welfare of a man lying on the 
sidewalk. The Officer arrived 
and the man stated that he was 
fine and asked for a ride to Ral-
ly’s for dinner. 

During the afternoon of 
7/16, an Officer was dispatched 
to the Little Miami River by a 
complainant who stated that he 
had lost his prosthetic leg in the 
center of the river when his kay-

ak flipped over. The Officer as-
sisted the complainant’s family 
in searching for his leg but was 
unsuccessful in finding it. The 
Officer advised the complainant 
that if he needed further assis-
tance to call back and he would 
have the fire department assist 
him in getting up the riverbank.

During the middle of July 
there were several car break-ins 
and several valuable items sto-
len from the vehicles. Most of 
the vehicles tampered with were 
unlocked.  
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, October 
16.  Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date 
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday, 
October 16 at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, October 16th. 
All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Law & Order 

Grant Theodore Schoewe
BORN: To Zach and Jenna Schoewe, a son, 

Grant Theodore. The youngest resident of Myrtle 
Avenue was born on June 3, 2020 6/3/20, weigh-
ing 6lb 14oz & 19.5 in. Grant’s big Sister Olivia is 
in love!

614 Wooster Pike, Suite 4  
  Terrace Park, OH  45174

Phone:  (513) 831-7728

www.perfectsolutionsav.com  

Perfect Solutions AV is a custom audio, video , and 
automation company. We work primarily in the 

residential realm but can accomodate small business 
needs too.  Our services include:

HOME THEATER DESIGN & 
INSTALLATION

WHOLE HOUSE AUDIO

HOME AUTOMATION

NETWORKING

Connecting Lifestyle With Technology

BIRTH ANNOUCEMENT 

On the morning of 8/1 an of-
ficer received a call from Subject 
1 stating that Subject 2, who lives 
across the street, had just been yell-
ing and cursing at her in the street. 
She proceeded to explain that her 
dog had gotten loose and had run 
across the street over to Subject 2’s 
house. Subject 1 stated that Sub-
ject 2 threatened to call the police 
so Subject 1 called also and in fact 
Subject 2 was already on the phone 
with another officer at that time. 
The officer arrived and spoke with 
Subject 2 who advised that he had 
an encounter with Subject 1 and 
her dog last year where he and his 
dog were bit, but he never reported 
it. He admitted that he was upset 
and yelled. The officer spoke with 
Subject 1 and she did mention the 
previous encounter. The officer ad-
vised Subject 1 that she is responsi-
ble for controlling her dog. Subject 
1 tried to explain that it was only a 

puppy. The officer advised all par-
ties to call the police department if 
there are any further issues.  

On the afternoon of 8/2, on 
the same street as above, an officer 
received a call about a barking dog. 
The dog had apparently been bark-
ing all night long. Further informa-
tion advised that it is an ongoing 
issue. The officer responded to the 
address but was unable to locate a 
barking dog.

On the afternoon of 8/5, on the 
same street as above, an officer re-
ceived call about a barking dog. As 
the officer arrived he sat for a while 
and never heard a barking dog. The 
officer then spoke with the com-
plainant about the issue and she 
stated her husband was probably 
going to talk to the dog’s parents 
before resorting to filing criminal 
charges.  

On the afternoon of 8/6, on 
the same street as above, an officer 
received a call about a barking dog. 
Just kidding.  

Submitted by Eric Schmidt

What’s Happening at The 
Mariemont Library -October

Enjoy the library in many 
ways: walk up and curbside service 
available, or come on inside to pick 
up materials, browse, make copies, 
use a computer. Tables and seat-
ing on the patio for reading, chat-
ting, and using free library WIFI.  
We ask that you limit your visit to 
one hour and wear a mask inside. 
Not comfortable coming indoors? 
Tables and seating on the patio for 
reading, chatting, and using free 
library WIFI. Call 513-369-4467 
option 2 for more information. See 
you soon!

 Children
Outside Movers & Shakers — 

10:30 a.m. Wednesdays
Bring the little ones in for sto-

ries, songs, and dancing as they 
learn about the Library. Our sto-
rytimes will be held outside,* so 
please bring a blanket or chair to sit 
on. Masks will be required for par-
ents/caregivers. Physical distancing 
will be observed. Ages 1-4.

*Weather permitting- Please 
call ahead to confirm

Let’s Paint Pumpkins! (Out-
side) — 4 p.m. Thursday, October 8

Enjoy painting pumpkins in an 
outdoor, safely-distanced environ-
ment in our beautiful Mariemont 
Branch courtyard. Mask up and 
spend time with other kids! A va-
riety of pumpkins and painting 
supplies will be provided. Weather 
permitting! The rain date will be 
the following Thursday, same time.  
Please sign up early; space is lim-
ited. Grades K-6.

Story Walk — All hours
Come to the branch anytime 

to go on our story walk! Read a 
book one page at a time at stations 
set up outside the branch! Stories 
will be switched out periodically 
until October 31.

Adults 
Virtual Memory Café — 10:30 

a.m. Thursday, October 8
Join our Zoom Memory Cafe. 

The Memory Cafe is a welcoming 
place for people with Alzheimer’s 
or dementia and their care partners. 
Each month there will be an oppor-
tunity to socialize and enjoy music, 
games or other fun activities. Please 
register to receive an email invita-
tion to this online event. You will 
need Internet access to use the link 
provided in the email, and if you are 
accessing Zoom on your phone you 
will need to download the Zoom 
app first. Please call 513-369-6900 
or 513-369-4467 for assistance.

Outdoor Memory Café — 
10:30 a.m. Thursday, October 15

The Memory Café is a wel-
coming place for people with Al-
zheimer’s or dementia and their 
care partners. Each month there 
is an opportunity to socialize and 
enjoy music, games, and other fun 
activities. Activities will vary each 
month. We will meet in the branch’s 
courtyard facing Pocahontas Ave-
nue. Please plan to wear a mask and 
maintain social distance. We have 
tables if you would like to bring a 
snack for yourself (but not to share, 
unfortunately).  Please register for 
an event reminder, and so that we 
can contact you if weather condi-
tions force us to cancel. 

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. Thurs-
day, October 29

We are discussing The Pio-
neers by David McCullough. Cop-
ies are available at the branch. 
Weather permitting, we will meet 
on the patio; if not, we will meet via 
Zoom. 

NEW: Library hours are 10 
a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday through Sat-
urday. 

Mariemont Branch Library, 
3810 Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-
4467

Neighbor - Continued on Page 6 

Glaser. Both of their submissions reflect what is best about this village and 
say it better than I ever could. Let’s always continue to strive to be better, 
more inclusive, and more loving to one another. Let your love for your 
neighbor increase until it is equal to your property taxes. Until next month 
I remain,

Your editor,

Steve Early

INSIGHT  ֍  SERVICE  ֍  RESULTS 

OOggllee  AAnnnneetttt  
SSeenniioorr  SSaalleess  VViiccee  PPrreessiiddeenntt  

CRS  ○  ABR 
 

Cell 513-703-4858 
Ogle.Annett@cbrealty.com 

www.liveandplaycincinnati.com 
 

Real Estate agents affiliated with Coldwell Banker Residen�al Brokerage are independent contractor sales associates, not employees. ©2022 Coldwell 
Banker Residen�al Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell 

Banker Real Estate LLC. The Coldwell Banker™ System is comprised of company owned offices which are owned by a subsidiary of the Realogy 
Brokerage Group LLC and franchised offices which are independently owned and operated. Coldwell Banker Residen�al Brokerage fully supports the 

principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act. Owned by a subsidiary of Realogy Brokerage Group LLC. 

Ogle Annett, Beverly Corsmeier, & Greg Tassone Group 

Serving Terrace Park 
 For Over 36 Years! 

What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library 
- September 2022

Children
Indoor Library Babies — 

Tuesdays at 9:30 a.m.
Fun for you and your baby 

with songs, rhymes, stories, and 
movement.

Ages birth to 18 months. 
Registration is required for both 
babies and adults.

Indoor Preschool Story-
time — Tuesdays at 11 a.m. 

Enjoy books, songs, activi-
ties and more, while building 
early literacy skills.

Ages 3-6. Registration is re-
quired for children and adults

Outdoor Movers & Shakers 
@ The Park—Wednesdays at 11 
a.m.

Join us for storytime at the 
Isabella Hopkins Park next to 
the library. You and your child 
will shake it together! Sing, 
dance, and enjoy music, move-
ment, and fun.

Ages 1-4. Registration is re-
quired for children and adults.

In Person Coding Club — 
Thursday, Sept. 15 at 4 p.m.

Learn to code with new 
games and challenges every 
month. Laptops are supplied 
and no prior coding experi-
ence is needed. Recommended 
for Ages 8-12. Registration re-
quired.

Adults 
Learn About Your Health 

Insurance Options with Get 
Covered Ohio — Friday, Sept. 2 
at 11 a.m.-2 p.m.

Freestore Foodbank staff 
will be in the library to provide 
assistance with both Medicaid 
and Marketplace insurance ap-
plications, to answer questions 

and help people understand 
their health insurance options, 
enroll in coverage, and help with 
post-enrollment issues like find-
ing in-network providers.

Mariemont Mystery Book 
Club — Tuesday, Sept. 20 at 6:30 
p.m.

Join us for lively discussions 
of books across the mystery sub-
genres. This month we will read 
The Guest List by Lucy Foley. 
Copies available at the branch. 
Registration encouraged.

Book Club — Thursday, 
Sept. 29 at 6:45 p.m.

We are reading The Per-
sonal Librarian by Marie Bene-
dict. Copies are available at the 
branch.

Registration encouraged.

Library hours are 10 a.m.- 8 
p.m. Monday and Tuesday; 10 
a.m.-6 p.m. Wednesday, Thurs-
day, Friday and Saturday. Closed 
on Monday, Sept. 5, for Labor 
Day.

Mariemont Branch Library, 
3810 Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-
4467

	 • Police Chief/Village 
Administrator Report – Hay-
how said Terrace Park and sur-
rounding communities con-
tinue to be plagued by break-ins 
of vehicles that have been left 
unlocked. The solution is to lock 
your vehicle, even if it is sitting 
in your driveway. New to the 
village website is a link to the 
Hamilton County Recorder’s 
real estate fraud alert notifica-
tion service. When a document 
is recorded into the official 
county records with an iden-
tity that is being monitored, an 
email will automatically be sent 
to the provided email address. 
The service applies only to doc-
uments recorded after a prop-
erty owner has signed-up for the 
service. Finally, engineers will 
soon complete drawings and 
cost estimates for the Elm Road 
water line extension.

	 • Buildings & Grounds 
Committee: Sharp said no one 
from the community attended 
the public meeting to discuss 
clearing the environmental cen-
ter of abandoned cars, boats, 
trucks, trailers and other prop-
erty. To avoid liability issues and 
increased insurance premiums, 
Sharp recommended the village 
take steps to clear the property 
of all stored items and not per-
mit storage going forward.  A 
voice vote affirmed her recom-
mendation.

	 • Chief Fiscal Officer: 
Katie Lyons advised that the for-
mal 2020-21 audit has begun. 
She said that by enlisting volun-
teers, about 100 years of village 
paperwork has been categorized 
and filed.

	 • EMS Chief: John 
Maggard islooking for recruits 
for another class this year. After 
a two-year hiatus due to Covid, 
the pancake supper fundraiser 
will be Sunday, Nov. 13, at St. 
Thomas Episcopal Church.

	 • Fire Chief: Drons-
field advised residents to make 
sure their chimneys are clean 
before using their fireplaces. He 
said creosote buildup is primary 
cause of the fire alarms his de-
partment answers.

The newest member of the 
Terrace Park Police Depart-
ment, Maggie Clem, took the 
oath of service administered by 
Mayor Tepe. She will be a part-
time auxiliary officer.

In light of the upcoming 
election season, Jay Gohman 
of 100 Marian Lane addressed 
council to remind everyone of 
the signage restrictions that were 
approved when he was mayor in 
the early 2000s. The restrictions 
are posted on the village website 
as part of the zoning code. “No 
signs in medians,” Gohman said, 
“and if they are posted on gov-
ernment property they will be 
thought of as littering and taken 
away… I want everyone to know 
there are laws about signs.”

Council  Cont. Pg 2

Steven Early
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

(513) 382.1218
searly@sibcycline.com
www.sibcycline.com/searly

• Stunning ranch home
• Incredible kitchen
• In-Ground pool and pool house
• Detached studio
• 3 stall barn
• 4+ acres per county auditor!

Your private estate right in Terrace Park! 
Call me today and see this incredible 
property in person!

—  W E L C O M E  T O  —  
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A Country Escape 
Right in the Park

Invest In Your Landscape. It’s Guaranteed To Grow!

Wimberg Landscaping
Complete Maintenance and Design

40 Years In Business
513-271-2332

www.wimberglandscaping.com

Landscape Design and Installation
Irrigation and Lighting

Lawn Services
Landscape Maintenance
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October - Village Calendar 2020
Happy Black Cat 

Awareness Month!
Wonderful and Weird 

things to celebrate

1   Older People’s Day
2   Name Your Car 

Day
3   Virus Appreciation 

Day – too soon?
4   Vodka Day – see 

above
5   Balloons Around 

the World Day
6   Badger Day
7   Frappe Day
8   World Octopus 

Day
9   Beer and Pizza Day
10 Hug A Drummer 

Day
11 Coming Out Day
12 Pulled Pork Day
13 TP Village Coun-

cil, 7:30 p.m.*** An ac-
tual event!

14 Emergency Nurses 
Day – we love you!

15 Chicken Caccia-
tore Day

16 Dictionary Day
17 Wear Something 

Gaudy Day
18 No Beard Day
19 International Gin 

and Tonic Day – after La-
bor Day?!?

20 International Sloth 
Day

21 Reptile Awareness 
Day

22 Smart is Cool Day
23 Mole Day
24 Make a Difference 

Day
25 Greasy Food Day 

(why doesn’t this follow 
vodka day?)

26 Pumpkin Day
27 Cranky Co-work-

ers Day
28 Plush Animal Lov-

ers’ Day
29 Cat Day
30 Haunted Refrig-

erator Night
31 Hal-

loweeeeeeeeeen

***Terrace Park Dem-
ocratic Club - We are 
meeting jointly in Zoom 
with Wooster Corridor 
Democratic Club and 
City East Democratic 
Club until we can once 
again meet in person.  To 
receive meeting infor-
mation please email TP-
Dems@gmail.com.***

Cooper Named 
National Merit 
Semifinalist

Mariemont Senior and Terrace Park native, 
Jonathan Cooper, has been named a National 
Merit Semifinalist, which means he scored in the 
top one-half of one percent of 1.6 million high 
school juniors who took the PSAT. He will be 
competing to become a finalist and scholarship 
winner early next year.  This is an amazing ac-
complishment, and follows the announcement 
in February that Jonathan scored a perfect 36 on 
his ACT college placement exam! We wish Jona-
than well as he considers his choices for college 
(of course one with great sports). The village is 
very proud of you! Good luck, Jonathan!

5



3

  

Available Now!
Amid The Honorable Plenty

The Story of Covalt's Station
by Steve Early

You've been to the fantastic new place to eat,
but did you know that Covalt's Station was an

actual fortified settlement that existed in
Terrace Park? This is the true story of the

adventure, romance, violence, and bloodshed
that occurred when white settlers and Native
Americans fought for possession of this land

more than 200 years ago!

Order your copy today from Barnes & Noble at www.bn.com

TRY the TRI In Terrace Park

100 Miami Ave. • Terrace Park, Ohio • (513) 831-2052 • For more information, please visit www.stthomasepiscopal.org

ServiceS at St. thomaS

Sundays
 Holy Eucharist, Rite I | 8:00 a.m.

Choral Eucharist, Rite II | 10:15 a.m.
Any time on YouTube

All are Welcome Here!

Renew Your Spiritual Life
Worship at St. Thomas

Bach Vespers
Returns!

Sunday, September 4, 2022
5:00 p.m.

St. Thomas Church | Come and See

stthomasnurseryschool.org | (513) 831-6908

Visit www.bachensemble.org for Information

To find the latest information 
on what is available at St. Thomas 

www.stthomasepiscopal.org | www.bachensemble.org
youtube.com/stthomasepiscopalchurchterraceparkohio

facebook.com/stthomasterracepark | twitter.com/StThomasOH

Come Visit Us!
Sundays

8:00 a.m. | 10:15 a.m.

The Choir Returns September 11th at 10:15 a.m.!

Mariemont School Foundation 
Announces 2022 Winners of 
Distinguished Alumni Award

The Mariemont Alumni 
Association and the Mariemont 
School Foundation are pleased 
to announce the recipients of 
Mariemont High School’s ninth 
annual Distinguished Alumni 
Award. These recipients have 
notably distinguished them-
selves by extraordinary contri-
butions in their chosen career 
in areas such as civic duties, 
military service, philanthropy, 
business, volunteerism, the arts, 
sciences, education and enter-
tainment.

​The 2022 recipients are 
Brandon Snider, class of 1995, 
and Jay Nash, class of 1969. 
Jay Nash is being honored as a 
Distinguished Alumnus due to 
his outstanding humanitarian 
work in Africa, where he has 
spent decades helping thou-
sands of children regain mobil-
ity through the use of leg braces 
and training in the Democratic 
Republic of Congo, enabling 
them to live more normal and 
rewarding lives. Brandon Snider 
is being recognized for his out-
standing accomplishments as 

a writer, publishing over ninety 
books, and as a television pro-
ducer, director and performer.  

​The recipients were selected 
from nominations submitted 
to a committee of Mariemont 
School Foundation board mem-
bers. Past honorees include a 
variety of truly distinguished 
alumni, such as Jeffrey Ander-
son, Marie Huenefeld, Mark 
Lippert, and James Verdin.

​On Friday, September 30th, 
these remarkable alumni will re-
turn to Mariemont High School, 
where they will spend the day 
meeting the faculty, visiting with 
current Mariemont High School 
students and sharing their in-
spiring stories of success. That 
evening, they will be featured as 
honored guests in the district’s 
annual Homecoming Parade. 
Finally, the two honorees will be 
formally introduced and hon-
ored before the Homecoming 
football game at Kusel Stadium. 
Both will receive plaques to be 
prominently displayed in the 
Distinguished Alumni Hallway 
at Mariemont High School.

On August 27th, 47 of our 
friends and neighbors donned 
their swimsuits, aired up their 
bike tires, laced up their shoes 
and arrived bright and early to 
the Terrace Park Swim Club to 
take part in one of our commu-
nity’s newest traditions, TRY the 
TRI.  This event started in 2017 
when Erica Moore approached 
Amy Carlier and Kelly-Marie 
Bohnert with the idea of put-
ting together a neighborhood 
Triathlon.   Without hesitation 
both women enthusiastically 
agreed and jumped right in. 
Kelly-Marie has since moved 
away but this year we were lucky 
to have Christy White and Nat-
alie Quinn join our team.  

	 The goal of this event 
has been “To introduce the Tri-
athlon sport to kids”, with a race 
that was fun, easily achievable 
and right in their own back-
yard. The first year we quickly 
found out that adults wanted to 
race too and we were thrilled to 
make that happen. Now each 
year participants ages 6 to adult 
sign up to TRY the TRI; many 
of them first time racers under 
the age of 12.   Families com-
pete and cheer one another on. 
Friends push each other to not 
only try the race but to race fast-
er and laugh harder.  There have 
been photo finishes and friendly 
rivalries.  Racers cheer on their 
competition as the race unfolds 
and finishers  often head back 
onto the course to encourage a 
friend across the finish line.  The 

goal of the race hasn’t changed 
but it has grown.  It now in-
cludes wanting to embody, as 
one racer described it this year, 
“A great way to end the summer, 
even if I have to get up early the 
Saturday after school starts!”  

	 TRY the TRI has be-
come another example of how 
Terrace Park shows up in sup-
port.  It takes a lot of volunteers 
to make this race happen and 
each year at least 30 neighbors 
sign up to help ensure this is a 

fun and safe event.  Many of the 
same people come each year to 
check racers in, guide and cheer 
participants along the route, 
manage traffic barricades and 
street corners, serve as timers 
and finish line crew. TP EMS, 
our village’s all volunteer emer-
gency services is always on hand 
to provide medical assistance if 
needed. Henry Thoman serves 
each year as our race starter, and 
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Boosters Ready for New Season
It’s been a busy few weeks 

for the Mariemont Athletic 
Boosters! The fall sports season 
kicked off last month with the 
first official day of high school 
practice on August 1st followed 
up on August 3rd with men-
tal performance speaker Brian 
Cain. The Mariemont High 
School Athletic Department, 
with the support of the Boost-
ers, brought Cain to speak with 
student athletes, coaches and 
parents. 

Because of continued sup-
port the Boosters are able to 
support excellence in student 
athletics, with emphasis on 
student & community partici-
pation, sportsmanship, spirit 
and funding. Here are the three 
main ways to support Boosters 
this year: 

	 • The 2022-2023 
Mariemont Booster passes are 
currently on sale. Family season 
passes are a great value and are 
valid for all home high school 
and junior high non-tourna-
ment games.  A value well worth 
over $3400 for a family of 5! 
Memberships are tiered—with 
options for everyone to become 
a supporter of Mariemont Ath-
letics. Go to mariemontsports.
com to buy your pass today! 

	 • Over $20,0000 was 
raised last year during the an-
nual John Hubbard Memo-
rial Golf Outing with over 100 
golfers participating. This year’s 
event will be held on Thursday, 
October 13th at Losantiville 
Country Club. Registration will 
be opening soon! 

	 • The 2023 FAB Affair 
is being held downtown on Sat-
urday, March 11th at the Hard 
Rock Casino Cincinnati. Tick-
ets will go on sale in late Octo-
ber 2022. The event will feature 
both a live and silent auction, 
raffle basket, food, drinks and 
much more. 

Funds raised from annual 
passes, the annual golf outing 
and FAB Affair supplement the 
athletic budget and these con-
tributions enhance the athletic 
experience of all students. Last 
year, Boosters contributions in-
cluded new championship ban-
ners in the gym, new boys and 
girls golf bags, updated weight 
room equipment, lacrosse goals, 
“Home of a Warrior Athlete” 

Steel City Champs
Pictured above are the Mariemont Youth Lacrosse third graders, who won the 2022 Steel City 

Championship in Middletown, OH for their bracket (3rd/4th grade). Terrace Park kids who competed 
in this tournament include: William Bortz-Druffel, Charlie Gibson, Henry Haugh, Luke Foxbower, 
Coy Wise, Cory Pember, Sam Dunning, Hayes Johnston, Holden Kahn, Harrison Schumacher, No-
lan Buscemi, Colton Staph, Wiley Toon, Isaac Moore, and Liam Conine. Not pictured is Phillip Hus-
ted. Congratulations, boys!

Signs and much more!
Last year was a successful 

year for our student athletes with 
the Girls Lacrosse team beating 
Chargin Falls in overtime 14 to 
13 to be crowned OHSA State 
Champions! 

We look forward to the 
2022-2023 and hope to see you 
at our events. 

Friday, September 30th 
Homecoming game against 

Deer Park @ 7pm 

Thursday, October 13th  
Boosters Annual John 

Hubbard Memorial Golf 
Outing 

Saturday, March 11th  
FAB Affair at Hard Rock 

Casino Cincinnati
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614 Wooster Pike, Suite 4  
  Terrace Park, OH  45174

Phone:  (513) 831-7728

www.perfectsolutionsav.com  

Perfect Solutions AV is a custom audio, video , and 
automation company. We work primarily in the 

residential realm but can accomodate small business 
needs too.  Our services include:

HOME THEATER DESIGN & 
INSTALLATION

WHOLE HOUSE AUDIO

HOME AUTOMATION

NETWORKING

Connecting Lifestyle With Technology

Scramblers.indd   1Scramblers.indd   1 8/5/21   4:49 PM8/5/21   4:49 PM

Tree Calendar

Join the fun at this years’ autumn bounty sale!

Terrace Park Garden Club Autumn Bounty Sale
 Submitted by Frances Stafford

With the blessing of three 
inches of rain in the past three 
weeks, our gardens and lawns 
are looking beautiful.  Let’s hope 
that August will continue to 
freshen everything in the same 
way.  Some trees are already 
dropping some of their leaves 
letting us know that, as usual, 
autumn is hurrying on its way.   	
                       

The next date for gathering 
and decorating will be Saturday 
September 24th on the Village 
Green.   Everything Fall will be 
available for purchase at the 2nd 
Autumn Bounty Sale.  This pho-
to shows how families came out 
last year for fun, meeting friends 
and choosing just the right 
items to decorate their homes.  
Pumpkins and gourds, many of 
them edible, will be available in 
many colors and shapes. Laura’s 
beautiful, healthy mums of dif-
ferent sizes and colors, corn 
stalks and more will be avail-
able, all at a great buy and all 
grown by Laura at her Batesville 
farm.  We look forward to see-
ing you there.

Consider joining our club. 
Novices and experienced gar-
deners are all very welcome. 
Please contact: Lucy Maish, 
President at 513-310-1492 or lu-
cymaish@yahoo.com Tina Hes-
ser, Membership Chair at 513-
520-8912 or Tinahesser428@
hotmail.com     

Invest In Your Landscape. It’s Guaranteed To Grow!

Wimberg Landscaping
Complete Maintenance and Design

40 Years In Business
513-271-2332

www.wimberglandscaping.com

Landscape Design and Installation
Irrigation and Lighting

Lawn Services
Landscape Maintenance
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What does a year look like 
when it comes to keeping Ter-
race Park’s trees healthy and 
safe? Village arborist Mark 
Castator has provided the Vil-
lage Views with the following 
info covering most of the ‘tree’ 
questions he receives. You are 
always welcome to contact him 
with specific tree questions at 
trees@terracepark.org

January/February:
Winter pruning, shape and 

prune young trees. Residents 
are invited to join the arborist 
and learn how to prune trees, 
no labor required, contact the 
Village Office.

May/June:
Trees are evaluated for con-

dition and declining trees are 
marked with a red dot for on-
going observation or current 
year removal. Duke is informed 
of trees that have branches too 
close to power lines for tree ser-
vice removal.

June/July: 
Trees for removal are put 

out to bid.

August/September: 
Trees for removal are as-

signed and removed.  Residents 
are notified by the Arborist of 
pending removals, stump grind-
ing and new plantings.

Watering of this year’s street 
plantings during severe drought.

September:
Stumps are ground deeply, 

if possible, and cleaned up from 
trees recently cut. Grass only ar-
eas are repaired.

October:
New trees are planted in 

existing locations and new loca-
tions.

Deadwood pruning of at 
least 1/6th of the streets.
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Purchase - Refinance
 Now Lending in 20 States

Lower Rates / Cash Out 
Home Improvements 

Work with the 
mortgage team you 

know & trust
513.374.7133 | www.PhilForbes.com 

513.354.3700

Glen McClung , M.D.
Dr. McClung treats acute and chronic 
injuries at our Beacon East location. 
Walk-in patients are accepted on 
Saturday mornings starting at 8AM.

Get Moving This Spring!

See an Orthopedic Specialist if...

"RICE" & home care has not helped

You can't bear your own weight

You experience numbness or tingling 

You have limited range of motion

www.beaconortho.com

Call Beacon 24/7/365 or go online

to schedule an appointment.

463 Ohio Pike, Cincinnati, OH 45255

MariElders Upcoming Events
Tuesday, September 6
Coffee and Conversation at 

The Madison Place

Wednesday, September 7
Non-Fiction Book 

Club: The Woman They Could 
Not Silence 

Wednesday, September 7
Guided Tour of the Love-

land Castle and lunch at Tano 
Bistro

 
Tuesday, September 13                         
Guided Tour of the Cathe-

dral Basilica of the Assumption

Wednesday, September 14
Cincinnati Reds game

Monday, September 19      
Belly Dancing with Nancy 

Glendening

Wednesday, September 21
Our Very Own “Silver 

Slammers” Chair Volleyball 
Team take on the Mariemont 
Firefighters

Friday, September 23        
Day Trip to Red Wolf Sanc-

tuary

Monday, September 26              
Tour and Lunch at Seasons 

Senior Lifestyle Community

Tuesday, September 27
UC Health Mammogram 

Mobile Van
Call 513-584-7465 for an 

appointment in the Mobile Van

Wednesday, September 28
Fiction Book Club: The 

Night Watchman

If you are interested in ANY 
of these activities, or just inter-
ested in MariElders in general, 
please contact us at 513-271-
5588, or stop by any weekday at 
6923 Madisonville Road!

Kindervelt Kicks Off  New Year
With the start of a new 

school year comes the resur-
gence of Kindervelt! This year, 
we’re excited to shake off the 
dust from the pandemic and 
get back to our cherished mot-
to: “Having fun while raising 
funds!”

Joining Kindervelt offers a 
perfect opportunity to have fun, 
get involved in our community 
and connect with other women 
in Terrace Park. We’re all look-
ing forward to safely gathering 
in person again and getting to 
know our many new neighbors.

Kindervelt is a charitable 
organization that serves Cin-
cinnati Children’s Hospital 
Medical Center. We are proud 
to be known as one of Cincin-
nati’s most outstanding volun-
teer organizations. Annually, 
Kindervelt raises more than 
$500,000 for CCHMC.

The Terrace Park Kindervelt 
chapter is a dynamic group con-
sisting of nearly 60 women.  We 
are one of Cincinnati’s largest 
chapters in both membership 
and fundraising. We follow the 
school calendar: meetings are 
held the second Wednesday 
of the month from September 
through May. We organize sev-

eral community events each 
year that have become celebrat-
ed traditions in our neighbor-
hood, such as Halloween Movie 
Night, Holiday Lighting on the 
Green and Luminaria, Dessert 
Auction, and the Spring Egg-
stravaganza.  

New this year will be weekly 
playgroups for children younger 
than Kindergarteners.  Most 
Kindervelt members have pre-
school-aged children, so this 
should be a fun way to make 
friends with similar interests!

We hope you will join us to 
make this a fabulous year! Our 

kickoff meeting will take place 
on Wednesday, September 14th 
at the home of Lauren Inge-
britson: 101 Michigan Drive. 
Socializing starts at 7:30 p.m. 
followed by the meeting at 8:00 
p.m. Please ask your neighbors 
about our organization or feel 
free to contact Alyson John-
son, President, at alyson.seiz.
johnson@gmail.com  (502) 
648-2107, or Liz Rinaldi, Mem-
bership Chair, at lizprinaldi@
gmail.com (513) 400-8499 with 
any questions.

John Gatch graciously gives his 
time to complete the required 
bike and helmet safety checks 
before the race.  This year Bish-
ops Bicycle joined us on race 
morning helping with this im-
portant task. Try State Running 
Company provides gift certifi-
cates to racers as well as winner 
prizes and Whirlybird Granola 
stocks our finish line snacks.   

Chief Hayhow and TP police 
support the race with cones 
and traffic barricades and TPSC 
provides a lifeguard to keep rac-
ers safe In the pool.  It truly is a 
community event.  

	 If you have ever wanted 
to try a triathlon, would like to 
volunteer or just want to come 
be part of the fun, then plan to 
join us next year, August 25, 
2023.  Race proceeds are do-
nated to TPSC. The course is 

short, the race is fun, the smiles 
are infectious, the volunteers are 
awesome and our sponsors are 
the best!   This year our spon-
sors included: Bishop’s Bicycles, 
Thacker Orthodontics, ITM, 
TPSC, Tri-State Running Com-
pany and Whirlybird Granola.  
THANK YOU sponsors and 
Thank you Terrace Park for an-
other fun race! 

-Erica, Amy, Christy and 
Natalie

TRY Cont. Pg 3



Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  
condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  
swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  
Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770
Homeaway.com listing  

#177449
A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classified

Bulldogs Lacrosse, TPE 3rd/4th graders who finished in third place this June in the King of 
Queens 10U lacrosse tournament, held in Warren County. The Bulldogs were the only non-club 
team in their entire bracket, facing teams from Columbus, Dayton, Michigan, and Louisville, KY. 
The boys on this team include: Wiley Toon, Charlie Gibson, Henry Haugh, Luke Foxbower, Coy 
Wise, Sam Dunning, Hayes Johnston, Holden Kahn, Nolan Buscemi, Isaac Moore, Teddy Kaplan, 
Liam Dunning, and Blake Arnold. 

Summer of Fun! 

Cousins and friends sold lemonade and baked goods on Miami Avenue on a hot July day.

Terrace Park native Kady Rasmussen, a junior at OSU, made it 
to Denali National Park in Alaska this summer.

The next deadline for Village Views is 
Friday, September 15th . All camera-
ready ads and articles must be submitted 
by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 382-1218.

Village Views welcomes read-
ers 
to submit articles: promotions, 
awards, school activities, en-
gagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If possible, the staff prefers to 
receive contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. Please submit articles as 
Microsoft WORD or .jpg format. Please put your name 
and date
on submitted disks. Photographs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday, September 15th  at 9 
p.m.
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Back to School 2022

Students from TPE 3rd grade class 

Julia and Henry Fopeano 

Arrow Reynolds 

IT ADDS UP!

Steven Early (513) 382-1218
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

searly@sibcycline.com  |  www.sibcycline.com/searly

SCAN 
HERE  

TO SEE THE 
VALUE OF  

YOUR HOUSE

1 Agent
+ 1 Village__________
$10,000,000  

in sales!*

How am I connecting so many TP 
sellers with new buyers? It’s a lifetime 
of love for my hometown combined 
with a skilled knowledge of our unique 
market. Call me today and lets talk 
about what I can do for you!

*mls data 8/15/21-8/15/22

—  H E R E ’ S  H O W  —

Studentes from TPE 5th grade class
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Finley Zabo, Cora, Coy and McKinley Wise 
Students from TPE 1st grade 

Henry Fopeano, Reid Hudson, Lane Moore, Andrew Chen
Julia Fopeano, Grace Long, and Devin Patel
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